## CENTER for JUDICIAL ACCOUNTABILITY, INC.

Post Office Box 3002 Southampton, New York 11969

E-Mail:

cja@judgewatch.org Website: www.judgewatch.org

Elena Sassower, Director

BY FAX: 212-312-0970 (1 page)

July 15, 2011

The Mayor's Advisory Committee on the Judiciary 100 Gold Street, 2nd Floor New York, New York 10038

ATT: Desiree Kim, Executive Director

RE: Request for Copy of Amicus Brief

Dear Ms. Kim:

At the January 12, 2010 oral argument before the New York Court of Appeals of the judicial compensation lawsuits, Bernard Nussbaum, counsel to the plaintiffs in Chief Judge v. Governor, stated that the Mayor's Committee on the Judiciary had submitted an amicus brief saying that it was difficult to recruit judges for New York's lower state courts due to inadequate judicial compensation.

Kindly supply a copy of that amicus brief - preferably in pdf form.

Your expeditious response – by e-mail – would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you.

Yours for a quality judiciary,

ELENA SASSOWER, Director

Center for Judicial Accountability, Inc. (CJA)